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Idaho Humanities Council awards $57,481 in grants 

(Editors:
Please note grant awards in your region)

The Idaho Humanities Council (IHC), the statewide nonprofit organization devoted to enhancing public awareness, appreciation, and understanding of the humanities in Idaho, awarded $57,481 in grants to organizations and individuals at its winter board meeting in Boise. Twenty-four awards include 19 grants for public humanities programs and five Teacher Incentive Grants.  The grants were supported in part by funding from the National Endowment for the Humanities and IHC’s Endowment for Humanities Education.  The following projects were funded:

Public Programs:

The Lewis-Clark Center for Arts and History, Lewiston, received $2,000 to support an eight-session lecture series exploring issues related to the importance of the National Foundation on the Arts and Humanities Act and the creation of the NEA and NEH fifty years ago. The series will explore social justice in the arts, humanities education and poverty, the impact of the arts on equality and rights, STEM vs. STEAM, spirituality and the influence of the arts and humanities, and democracy, diversity and personal distinction in our world  It will be held every third Thursday September 2015 through May 2016 (skipping December). Debra Fitzgerald is the project director.

Prairie River Library District, Lapwai, was awarded $3,500 to support the 15th annual “Everybody Reads” program in northern Idaho, featuring Idaho writer Anthony Doerr’s book All the Light We Cannot See.  Doerr will visit the area for a three-day residency in November, and will participate in book discussions and lectures.  The project director is Jennifer Ashby.

The Snake River Heritage Center, Weiser, received $3,000 to develop interpretive signage to improve public understanding of Native American history in the Weiser area, focusing on the Shoshone (especially the Weiser Shoshone) and the Nez Perce tribes.  The Center will have a model rock art wall, a life-sized diorama featuring a wood pole-and-thatch wickiup house structure, and a variety of artifacts on display.  Denise Arkush is the project director.

The Nez Perce County Historical Society, Lewiston, received $4,950 to create a video documentary about the significance of early Chinese miners, pioneers, and Chinese-American citizens in Lewiston and surrounding areas.  The film’s producer will utilize existing research, photographs, audio recordings, artifacts from public and private collections and new interviews with Chinese descendants.  Grade-appropriate teaching materials will accompany the film, slated to be released in 2016.  Leah Boots is the project director.
The University of Idaho Women’s and Gender Studies Program, Moscow, was awarded $1,500 to bring Yolanda Astarita Patterson to Moscow for a public lecture about French writer and philosopher Simone de Beauvoir (1908-1986), perhaps the most read and studied female philosopher.  Patterson is an authority on Beauvoir, and will focus on how de Beauvoir’s writing impacts present day social activism related to human rights and feminism.  The project director is Sandra Reineke.

The Foundation for Idaho History, Boise, received $3,500 to improve interpretive signage at the site of the “canyon home” of writer/artist Mary Hallock Foote, near Lucky Peak Dam, across from Discovery Park in Boise.  Only the stone foundation remains with limited signage.  Foote’s work provides insight into the role, perspective, and struggle of women living on the western frontier.  The interpretive structure and panels, to be completed in 2017, will help visitors envision life in the canyon and stress the importance of the Foote’s in the Boise valley.  Janet Worthington is the project director.

The Human Rights Education Institute, Coeur d’Alene, received $4,000, to support a program offering three traveling exhibits complemented, a film and book series, workshops and presentations designed to educate the public about human rights and diversity issues of the twentieth century.  Exhibits will specifically address the Armenian Genocide of 1915, the history of the Japanese Internment during WWII, and the 1960s Civil Rights Movement.  The project director is Lisa Manning.
Trailing of the Sheep Cultural Heritage Center, Hailey, was awarded $2,500 to help support a public story-telling program as part of The Trailing of the Sheep Festival.  The “Celebrating Generations” program will be held on October 9th at the NexStage Theatre in Ketchum.  Four ranchers will be invited to share their memories of western sheep ranching, moderated by rancher and story-teller Hank Vogler.  The project director is Mary Crofts.

Native American Collaborations Committee, Lewiston, received $4,050 to help host a two-day workshop for K-12 teachers, exploring Native American history, culture, and contemporary affairs.  The workshop will be held on the campus of Lewis-Clark State College where scholars will offer sessions on the history of treaties, Native American women and sports, Lewis and Clark among the Nez Perce, oral and written history, and more.  The northern Idaho Native American Collaborations Committee is a partnership of scholars from several colleges and universities.  Kathy Lewis, North Idaho College, is the project director.

Long Valley Preservation Society, Donnelly, was awarded $1,950 to help scan and digitally preserve its historic photo collection.  Roseberry was originally a Finnish community established at the turn of the 20th century, and the museum is housed in an old general store built in 1905.  The historical society owns and preserves several other buildings in the area, including some Finnish log homes.  Digitizing and preserving the photo collection will help make it more accessible to the local patrons and to researchers.  The project director is Lucy Chronic.
The City of Boise, Boise, was awarded $2,000 to help support the Fettuccine Forum, a series of monthly lectures from September to May.  The lectures are held in the City Council Chambers, and provide opportunities for the public to engage in civic dialogue on a variety of topics from history, art and architecture, politics, and economics, to social issues, urban planning, and criminology.  Boise State University offers a companion workshop to students for credit.  Terri Schorzman is the project director.

Wallace District Mining Museum, Wallace, received $3,000 to help support its ongoing program of digitizing records related to the mining history of the Silver Valley. The museum has been working on this project for many years, digitizing documents and photographing artifacts from the mines themselves, to the businesses in the community, to the saloons and the brothels.   Jim McReynolds is the project director.

Malad Valley Welsh Foundation, Malad City, was awarded $1,950 to support three scholar presenters at its annual Welsh Festival.  The Festival, held June 26-28, will feature sessions on the Welsh language, on the significance of the harp music in Welsh culture, and the story of the life and history of Owen Gyndwr, the last true Prince of Wales.  The project director is Gloria Jean Thomas.

Death Rattle Writers Festival, Nampa, received $800 to help support its second Writers Festival, bringing local and area writers together in a celebration of the written word in its many forms, be it poetry, playwriting, or short story. Writers from throughout the state and surrounding areas are scheduled to attend. Zachary Reeder is the project director.
The University of Idaho, Moscow, was awarded $1,551 to host a panel of scholars and former professional baseball players reflecting on race, religion, and adversity in sports, particularly Major League Baseball. The panel, held in late March, included former MLB pitcher Vernon Law, of Boise, MLB player James “Mudcat” Grant, and moderator Daniel Durbin, of the University of Southern California Annenberg Institute of Sports, Media, and Society.  Law is a devout Mormon known as “The Deacon” when he played for the Pittsburgh Pirates in the 1960s. Grant played for the Cleveland Indians, Minnesota Twins, Los Angeles Dodgers, and other teams in the 60s and 70s.  Michael Park is the project director.

The Community Library, Ketchum, received $4,500 to help upgrade its oral history program and improve its extensive collection of oral histories by educating and training the library’s Regional History Librarian in the best practices of oral history collection, preservation, and archiving.  The library plans to digitally archive and give access through electronic audio and photo exhibits of some of these interviews on the library’s website.  They will produce an electronic exhibit making use of some oral histories in the collection related to writer Ernest Hemingway in time for the fall 2016 Hemingway Symposium.  Eric Duncan is the project director.

Sawtooth Interpretive & Historical Association, Stanley, received $1,980 for Phase 1 of an oral history preservation project.  Ultimately all the collected histories will be available in CD or DVD formats, with transcriptions of all in a lending library archive, and edited versions focusing on specific historical topics built into museum exhibits and made available to the public.  With access to more user-friendly formats, visitors will more easily learn about early settlers of the community.  The project director is Terry Clark
The College of Southern Idaho, Twin Falls, was awarded $3,500 to help support its annual Civil Liberties Symposium.  The conference is geared to appeal to K-12 teachers and the general public.  Titled “Civil Liberties and the Vietnam War,” it will be held in October 2015 during teacher in-service days.  Scholars will explore political, economic, social, and cultural aspects of the Vietnam War.  Students, teachers, and community participants will examine Constitutional history and its relationship to current civil liberties debates.  Matt Reynolds is the project director.
The Idaho Department of Parks and Recreation, Boise, was awarded $3,000 for the first phase of an oral history project to preserve and document the stories of four mining families from the historic Bayhorse mining town.  Located 14 miles southwest of Challis, Bayhorse has been part of the Land of the Yankee Fork (LOYF) State Park since 2006.  Sponsors plan to film four oral history interviews, complete four short video segments for the website, and host public presentations at the LOYF Interpretive Center and at Stanley’s Historical Museum’s lecture series.  Evelyn Mason is the project director.

Teacher Incentive Grants:

The IHC awards grants of up to $1,000 to K-12 teachers and educational organizations to enhance teaching of the humanities in the classroom.  The following grants were supported by IHC’s Endowment for Humanities Education.

Blair Williams, Sorensen Magnet School of the Arts & Humanities, Coeur d’Alene, was awarded $1,000 to help publish accumulated student writings into a bound book at the end of the school year.  The students contribute writing to a school magazine, “The Observer:  A Literary Magazine,” throughout the year.  The book will be distributed to students, faculty, local libraries, bookstores, and other schools.  
Shirley Ewing, Idaho Museum of Mining and Geology, Boise, received $750 to help support its annual Rock Party, a hands-on opportunity for children and their parents to dig into geology and mining history.  Held in September, the event focuses on historic mining, fossils and geology, and parents accompany children through stations, and then move into the museum for mini-tours of mining artifacts and displays.
Angela Grant, Syringa Mountain School, Hailey, received $1,000 to help support a culminating four-day field trip to end their Idaho History and Geography unit.  The students will visit the Yankee Fork dredge, ghost towns of Bonanza and Bay Horse, and the Sacajawea Interpretive, Cultural and Educational Center.  In Salmon, students will participate in Lewis and Clark / Native American activities.  

Fonda Mondoux-Stewart, John Brown Elementary, Rathdrum, was awarded $500 for support of the culminating 4th-grade Rendezvous ending the school-year’s study of Idaho history.  The students will participate in hands-on experiences with skilled historian artisans, trappers, traders, and Native Americans to help them gain a better understanding of the people and the experiences they shared that built Idaho.  

Judy Bloom, Idaho Falls School District, Idaho Falls, was awarded $1,000 for the district-wide Rendezvous, where students explore the history of Idaho first hand with a variety of educational stations.  In addition to history, students will experience music, dancing, art, and literature to help them gain a deeper understanding of Idaho’s diverse history, traditions, and cultures.
The Next Deadline for IHC Grants:

The next deadline for Idaho Humanities Council grant proposals is September 15, 2015.  IHC strongly recommends that prospective applicants contact staff to discuss their project ideas before completing proposals. Grant guidelines and application instructions are available on IHC’s website at www.idahohumanities.org, or by calling 208-345-5346.

